
 

Get the latest campus updates from the MSU Department of Sociology 

January 18, 2024 

 

The MSU Center for Survivors is now recruiting volunteers for our 
Spring 2024 Training Class! 

What: Sexual Assault Crisis Intervention (SACI) Team provides essential support, 
advocacy, and crisis services to the MSU campus and greater Lansing community. 
SACI Volunteers gain knowledge and awareness about sexual violence and valuable 
crisis intervention skills. Last year our team of passionate volunteers dedicated 25,000 
in on-call volunteer shifts and you can be part of this community too! 

• Hybrid training schedule includes online modules and 5 in-person training 
sessions 

• Flexible Scheduling – volunteers to schedule their own shifts and we ask for just 
2 on-call shifts per month 

• On-Call Shifts – no sitting at a call center, during your shift you can go about your 
life, just be prepared to step away to answer a call or come into the office if/when 
needed 

Who: Volunteers do NOT need to be affiliated with MSU – we encourage faculty, staff, 
students, and community members to apply! 

How: Apply here by 8am on Monday, January 22nd  

 Learn More:  

• Visit our website at https://centerforsurvivors.msu.edu/volunteer/index.html or 
email Kathryn Naber at naberkat@msu.edu to learn more!   
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TO:      Invited Seniors and Recent Graduates 

FROM: Burton Bargerstock, President, MSU Chapter of Phi Kappa Phi 

The Michigan State University Chapter of the Honor Society of Phi Kappa Phi invites outstanding 
seniors and recent graduates who have not yet begun graduate work to submit applications for 
the National Phi Kappa Phi Graduate Fellowship Competition. This year the Society will 
competitively award fifty-four Fellowships of $8,500 each, six at $20,000 each, and two at 
$35,000. 

To be considered for a Phi Kappa Phi Fellowship, an applicant must be: 

• An active member of the Society through April 15, 2024 (dues paid) or have accepted an 
invitation to join and be initiated by June 30, 2024.1  

• Seeking full-time enrollment status in a graduate/professional school program to begin 
between May 1, 2024, and February 1, 2025. 
 

Please note: 

• International students are eligible. 
• Students registering in all professional and graduate fields are eligible. 
• Applicants who have successfully completed 10 or more graduate credits on or before 

April 15 are not eligible. 
• Applicants should not hold other graduate degrees; this should be their first graduate 

program. 
• Winners may defer for up to two years, pending approval. 

 

Applicants may complete the application online and save the completed PDF, then submit the 
application, official transcripts, work sample, and two letters of recommendation electronically 
to the Michigan State University Chapter at: pkp041@msu.edu.2  

All complete materials must be received by the MSU Chapter at its email address by 5:00 pm on 
Tuesday, February 20, 2024. 

Notes: 

1 Applicants may verify their membership status by calling 1-800-804-9880, ext. 235. 
2 Frequently asked questions can be found at: https://www.phikappaphi.org/grants-

awards/fellowship/fellowship-resources. Please address additional questions to: pkp041@msu.edu. 
  

 

 

Burton A. Bargerstock 

Executive Director, Office for Public Engagement and Scholarship 

Director, Communication and Information Technology 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.phikappaphi.org/grants-awards/fellowship__;!!HXCxUKc!274M7vZtfiDk_U2g0VLNyE4cBBHF-F-LFwkFY8xj4EMvVCA43tvP7LrKA5_ATnz9gIHBpfw$
mailto:pkp041@msu.edu
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.phikappaphi.org/grants-awards/fellowship/fellowship-resources__;!!HXCxUKc!274M7vZtfiDk_U2g0VLNyE4cBBHF-F-LFwkFY8xj4EMvVCA43tvP7LrKA5_ATnz9PutdG8Q$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.phikappaphi.org/grants-awards/fellowship/fellowship-resources__;!!HXCxUKc!274M7vZtfiDk_U2g0VLNyE4cBBHF-F-LFwkFY8xj4EMvVCA43tvP7LrKA5_ATnz9PutdG8Q$
mailto:pkp041@msu.edu


Special Advisor to the Vice Provost 

 
Office of the Vice Provost for University Outreach and Engagement 

Michigan State University 

Kellogg Center I 219 S. Harrison Rd., Rm. 93 | East Lansing, MI 48824 

Office: 517-353-8977 | Email: bb@msu.edu | Web: https://engage.msu.edu  

Pronouns: he, his, him  

 

Michigan State University occupies the ancestral, traditional, and contemporary Lands of the Anishinaabeg–Three 
Fires Confederacy of Ojibwe, Odawa, and Potawatomi peoples. The University resides on Land ceded in the 1819 
Treaty of Saginaw. 

mailto:bb@msu.edu
https://engage.msu.edu/


 

 



Undergraduate Research Updates 

 

Our workshop series helps students find research and creative inquiry opportunities, as well as provide 
professional development for current undergraduate researchers. All undergraduates are welcome!  
 
January workshops include: 

• "Graduate Panel: For Undergraduate Researchers:" 1/18/24, 6:00-6:30PM, Online  
• "Summer Research Opportunities:" 1/18/24, 7:00-7:30 PM, Online 
• "What is Undergraduate Research:" 1/22/24, 7:00-7:30 PM, Online 
• "Summer Research Opportunities:" 1/25/24, 7:00-7:30 PM, Online 
• "Finding Undergraduate Research Opportunities:" 1/29/24, 7:00-7:30 PM, Online 

 

 

The 26th annual University Undergraduate Research and Arts Forum (UURAF) will take place on Friday, 
April 12, 2024 at the Breslin Center and online. Students can present research that is still in progress and 
also present research that is already completed. Priority Registration is open now and closes on 
February 9 at 11:59 PM. Visit our website for more information.  
 
 

 

https://urca.msu.edu/events
https://msu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJIqcuqhqT0qH9NdLydDnzGyt2Hw57gL7kk-#/registration
https://msu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJIqcuqhqT0qH9NdLydDnzGyt2Hw57gL7kk-#/registration
https://msu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJMqdumsrDwtGNfOfsxM5I38OaULJHPdrpAA#/registration
https://msu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJMqdumsrDwtGNfOfsxM5I38OaULJHPdrpAA#/registration
https://msu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJYvdeipqzkoHtY5hjaO8U9ZoMUzUpRegLL-#/registration
https://msu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJUkdeigrDgiGdDk_fL_UjKLMIzY9Kyhl2JK#/registration
https://msu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJUkdeigrDgiGdDk_fL_UjKLMIzY9Kyhl2JK#/registration
https://msu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJIvdO-upj8iE9fRp9gnncRLdtaWJRm-S-46#/registration
https://urca.msu.edu/uuraf/reg
https://urca.msu.edu/uuraf


Interested students can connect 1:1 with a peer Undergraduate Research Ambassador to learn more 
about engaging in undergraduate research at MSU. Students can schedule a peer advising appointment 
using our bookings page. 

 
 

 

The 2024 BRUSH Summer Research Program is a National Institute of Health sponsored research 
program where participants work on a research project under the mentorship of leading biomedical 
researchers in environmental and health science disciplines. Students are encouraged to apply with or 
without prior research experience here. Applications are due Monday, February 12, 2024.  
 
For more information, join the live virtual information session and Q&A here on Wednesday, January 
24, 2024 or contact the Program Directors at BRUSHSummerResearch@msu.edu 
 
 

 

urca.msu.edu 
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https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/us14.mailchimp.com/mctx/clicks?url=https*3A*2F*2Foutlook.office365.com*2Fowa*2Fcalendar*2FBookings.UndergraduateResearchPeerAdvising*40booking.msu.edu*2Fbookings*2F&xid=13bbc083ba&uid=63012773&iid=36a8cdbf16&pool=cts&v=2&c=1696537502&h=8beccca32f5cde6377981b2ac5bdab01a2a0d875952e2ca813ff7a7bedeed30f__;JSUlJSUlJSUl!!HXCxUKc!3UTaSrTcZaVIjiBBg4b0ZHZ7zlyvaj88oQtqr9pH7uiAa1fYLpgf8vY3fT5GQBcXzyY5sHzKjb_385fX$
https://cvm.msu.edu/research/student-research/undergraduate-student-summer-research-program
https://wapp.cvm.msu.edu/SummerResearch/Account/Login
https://msu.zoom.us/s/92405183188
mailto:BRUSHSummerResearch@msu.edu
https://urca.msu.edu/


For any students interested in Pre-Health careers: 

Hello Pre-Health Students,  
The Pre-Health Advising Team is hosting a variety of events this spring to help you get the information 
you need.  
 
Attached are two flyers – one with brief event descriptions and another just for our biggest event of the 
year – Michigan Medical Schools Night!  
 
Check out these upcoming sessions: 
  
Pre-Health Essentials: Held throughout the year - Zoom & in-person options 
*New pre-health students must attend an Essentials session prior to scheduling their first individual pre-
health advising appointment* 
View dates and register here  
 
What is Undergraduate Research?: Monday, January 29, 5:00-5:45pm via Zoom 
Presented by the Office of Undergraduate Research 
Register here 
 
Making Connections as a Pre-Health Student: Letters of Rec, Shadowing, and Research: 
Thursday, February 1, 7:00-8:30pm via Zoom  
Register here 
 
Michigan Medical Schools Night: Wednesday, February 7, 4:00-7:00pm via Zoom 
All seven Michigan Medical Schools will present key information about their programs and offer tips for 
how to become a successful applicant. Students will have time to rotate through four presentations. See 
the attached flyer for more details! 
Register here 
 
Mock Multiple Mini Interviews: Wednesday, February 21, 4:00-6:00pm in Natural Science 105 
Register here 
 
Medical School Application Process: Thursday, March 7, 6:00-7:30pm via Zoom  
Presented by the Pre-Medical Mentoring Program 
Register here 
 
Personal Statement Workshop: Wednesday, March 13, 6:00-7:30pm in Natural Science 140  
Register here 
 
You can also find all event descriptions and registration links on the Upcoming Events page of our 
website 
  
We hope to see you there! 
 

https://prehealth.natsci.msu.edu/events/prehealth-essentials.aspx
https://msu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJUrde6tqDMiEtcjl9qyNtu2maBiSsPsh928#/registration
https://msu.co1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_dpoKVimx38Ss9ee
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=MHEXIi9k2UGSEXQjetVofRTodsvumDtOqGUgoWDlKT5UMjM5UEo4TUk2UjBPWUswN1UyNTQyT0FRWi4u__;!!HXCxUKc!xRPImadLgvaOi5rS81p8C37SPHZBgYcQGunqUBTDg4gVdlMKaU3c8qghFnkIoGlj5SNJ0eaLPyP_GFA$
https://msu.co1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_2ax9uyPu4O3b0b4
https://prehealth.natsci.msu.edu/events/mentoring.aspx
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=MHEXIi9k2UGSEXQjetVofZGyx7Et3odHld_twCCMPBNUNjAyNU82NFVET0dJWEFZS1dTRTQ1WTRIUC4u__;!!HXCxUKc!xRPImadLgvaOi5rS81p8C37SPHZBgYcQGunqUBTDg4gVdlMKaU3c8qghFnkIoGlj5SNJ0eaL-8Ceh0E$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0B4CA4AB2BA6F5C07-47144405-personal*/__;Iw!!HXCxUKc!xRPImadLgvaOi5rS81p8C37SPHZBgYcQGunqUBTDg4gVdlMKaU3c8qghFnkIoGlj5SNJ0eaLgIC9X-A$
https://prehealth.natsci.msu.edu/events/upcoming-events.aspx
https://prehealth.natsci.msu.edu/events/upcoming-events.aspx


 

288 Farm Lane Room 106 | East Lansing, MI 48824 
                         Phone: 517-355-4470 

                                     
Follow us on Instagram for more event announcements and pre-health updates @msu_prehealth 
 

 

 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.instagram.com/msu_prehealth/__;!!HXCxUKc!xRPImadLgvaOi5rS81p8C37SPHZBgYcQGunqUBTDg4gVdlMKaU3c8qghFnkIoGlj5SNJ0eaLqHNzMFA$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.instagram.com/msu_prehealth/__;!!HXCxUKc!xRPImadLgvaOi5rS81p8C37SPHZBgYcQGunqUBTDg4gVdlMKaU3c8qghFnkIoGlj5SNJ0eaLqHNzMFA$
https://prehealth.natsci.msu.edu/


 

 



 



Center for Survivors and Safe Place Spring Groups and Workshops 

Each semester, we appreciate your support in sharing Center for Survivors and Safe Place groups and 
workshops.  

• For Center for Survivors groups & workshop info & registration, see here.   

• For Safe Place groups info & registration, see here.  

Center for Survivors Groups & Workshops- open to survivors of sexual violence 

• Conversations in Color | Tuesdays, 1-2:30pm  
• Community Connect | Wednesdays, 12-1pm  
• Go with That: An EMDR Group | Wednesdays, 3-4pm  
• Art of Healing Art Workshops | Wednesdays, 3-4:30pm  
• Growing Stronger: Ecotherapy Group | Thursdays, 1-2:30pm  
• Healing through Yoga (virtual) | Thursdays, 3-4pm  
• Tea & Talk | Fridays, 12-1pm  

Center for Survivors Workshops & More! 

• Ear Acupuncture | Fridays, 1-2:30pm on 1/26, 2/16, 3/22, and 4/19  
• Healing Through Yoga (in person)| Mondays, 3-4pm on 2/4, 3/4, and 4/1  
• Doing My Best at the Game of LIFE: skills-based workshop series  

o Tea Making | Wednesday 1/31, 12-1pm  
o Hair Braiding | Tuesday 2/6, 12:30-2pm  
o Tarot | Thursday 2/15, 1-2:30pm  
o Crochet | Monday 2/19, 1-3pm  
o Plant Propagation | Thursday 3/7, 2-3:30pm  
o Essential Oils | Friday 3/29, 2-3:30pm  
o Nature Walk | Friday 4/5, 1-2pm  

Safe Place Groups- Open to survivors of relationship violence  

• Hobby Exploration: A Journey of Discovery, Healing, and Support | Mondays 5:30-7pm  
• Healing from Within: Understanding Childhood Adversities & Trauma | Tuesdays 5:30-7pm  
• Reclaiming Power: A Healing Journey |Thursdays 12-1pm  

Christie Schichtel, LMSW, she/her/hers; Therapist, MSU Center for Survivors 

(517) 355-3551; 24/7 Crisis Hotline: 517-372-6666 

10am-10pm Crisis Chat: CenterForSurvivors.msu.edu 

  

https://centerforsurvivors.msu.edu/programs/groups.html
https://safeplace.msu.edu/services-programs/support-groups


 

 

 



 

 



Technology, Humanities, and the Arts in London and Scotland 

May 29 - June 27, 2024 

https://digitalhumanities.msu.edu/studyabroad  

Application deadline: February 15 (also accepted on a rolling basis until 2/15) 

Max number of students: 12 

Find out more at an upcoming Information Session: 

• Fri, Jan 19, 10:00-11:00am, Zoom (register to receive Zoom info) 
• Thurs, Jan 25, 12:00-1:00pm, Main Library (by the Starbucks) 
• Wed, Jan 31, 1:30-2:30pm, Zoom (register to receive Zoom info) 
• Fri, Feb 9, 2:00-3:00pm, Main Library (by the Starbucks) 
• Thurs, Feb 15, 11:00am-12:00pm, Zoom (register to receive Zoom info) 

This program is 4 weeks long (May 29 – June 27, 2024) and is split between London (5/29-6/16) 
and Edinburgh, Scotland (6/16-6/27). While in Scotland, students will spend a day in Glasgow 
and have a day excursion to a loch. Students will live in apartments and are encouraged to 
approach the program as an opportunity to live in London/Edinburgh. 

Throughout the program, students spend class time on visits to museums, attending plays and 
art exhibits, and meeting with people who work in cultural organizations (galleries, museums, 
archives, libraries, etc) to learn about how digital technology is used in the cultural sector and to 
experience how the arts both use and critique the digital in their work. Find out more on the 
program's website, including the program fee, and find the application on the program's page of 
the Education Abroad site. 

The program itinerary from 2022 is available here - while the 2024 program will adjust a bit, I 
plan to follow a very similar itinerary and visit many of the same places, so you can get a good 
sense of how things will work by looking there. 

I am also happy to meet with you to answer questions and discuss the program at other times 
by appointment. Students can book an appointment with me directly here. 

Thanks, 

Kristen Mapes 

(Program Director) 

Kristen Mapes 

Assistant Director of Digital Humanities, College of Arts & Letters 

Michigan State University 

East Lansing MI 
kmapes@msu.edu 

she/her 

https://digitalhumanities.msu.edu/studyabroad
https://msu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJ0odO-hrjIpEtCJO-gX7LmXog2GQm1dZZql
https://msu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJEvceyqpjgsHtOk94lYbsvWJP9nZAO5Bpf0
https://msu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJcvfumopjwqEtNGJ4WPoUp5E6Sv0ZSRxGOG
https://digitalhumanities.msu.edu/studyabroad/
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/msueducationabroad.via-trm.com/client/program_brochure/12279__;!!HXCxUKc!3MQ6LQB9tH8t1n2pVU8vVaUuJRq5ZuYQYn2oEyDChzu_4Qm0zZ22J1f8reyefoBlqzJaobVi5yIt$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/msueducationabroad.via-trm.com/client/program_brochure/12279__;!!HXCxUKc!3MQ6LQB9tH8t1n2pVU8vVaUuJRq5ZuYQYn2oEyDChzu_4Qm0zZ22J1f8reyefoBlqzJaobVi5yIt$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/docs.google.com/document/d/e/2PACX-1vRFZVNU-sEO616WvH4AxIFHHKpHvaicOecRBbMXAp-e5tb4MULYOSHYw2Sy3R-McomS5Gqr1JQf8pOD/pub__;!!HXCxUKc!3MQ6LQB9tH8t1n2pVU8vVaUuJRq5ZuYQYn2oEyDChzu_4Qm0zZ22J1f8reyefoBlqzJaoS_bJ2MQ$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/kristenmapes.youcanbook.me/__;!!HXCxUKc!3MQ6LQB9tH8t1n2pVU8vVaUuJRq5ZuYQYn2oEyDChzu_4Qm0zZ22J1f8reyefoBlqzJaobLF1gN6$
mailto:kmapes@msu.edu


MSU Student Life & Engagement has more than 20 scholarships 
available for undergraduate students. The application deadline for most of these scholarships is 
March 4, 2024. For more information and to apply, visit the MSU Student Life & Engagement 
scholarship page: https://sle.msu.edu/scholarships 

Please share these exciting scholarship opportunities! See flyer attached.  

If you have any questions, please contact Lisa Vanwelsenaers at vanwelse@msu.edu  

Thank you. 

Allyn R. Shaw, Ph.D. 

Pronouns: He/Him/His (learn more about pronouns here) 

Assistant Vice President for Student Development and Leadership 

Dean of Students 

Student Services Building 

556 E. Circle Drive, Suite 150 

East Lansing, MI 48824-1113 

517-884-1348 

To schedule an appointment, please contact Mary Geller at 517-884-1348 or 
gellerm1@msu.edu. 

Student Development and Leadership (SDL) facilitates inclusive student and community experiences, 
fostering lifelong journeys of learning, leadership, integrity, and purposeful involvement. 

https://sle.msu.edu/scholarships
mailto:vanwelse@msu.edu
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.mypronouns.org/__;!!HXCxUKc!2o0E0NCpZWi-xbV90T84HKxZf8FJIR6-M5aZwxI9ShAYLaisx9RX8WQeLKFmeEUEOMSjWbD-LzuIjw$
mailto:gellerm1@msu.edu


 

 



 

 



 

 

 

Greetings! 
 
Are you interested in natural resources, science, and public policy? Apply now through 
Sunday, January 21, 2024, for the Hal and Jean Glassen Scholars Program that includes a 
related course and internship in the greater Lansing area, during summer 2024. 
 
The program runs from May 13-Aug. 15, 2024, and will include a mix of in-person and 
online experiences.  
 
Michigan State University’s Hal and Jean Glassen Scholars Program offers students 
exposure to real-world experience through working full-time as paid interns at state and 
federal agencies, non-governmental organizations or businesses that focus on complex 
natural resource issues in Michigan. The internship will be a paid 12-week, up to 40-hour-
per-week position.  
 
In addition, a senior-level class in natural resources management and policy meets one 
night a week. The internships and course curriculum complement and advance the 
students’ learning through practical experience that influences citizens and communities 
across the state on such issues as the role of hunting, fishing and trapping in the future of 
conservation; parks and recreation; agriculture; the environment; natural resource 
management; business and the economic impacts of these issues in Michigan. The course is 
taught through lecture and discussion sessions, augmented by weekend field trips that 
include on-the-ground visits, experience with natural resources and conservation-related 
programs and professional connections.  
 
 PAST SPONSORS 

• Ducks Unlimited 
• Eaton County Resource Recovery 
• Michigan Association of Conservation Districts 

https://www.canr.msu.edu/academics/undergraduate/glassen_and_demmer_scholars/glassen_scholars


• Michigan Department of Agriculture and Rural Development (MDARD) 
• Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes and Energy (EGLE) 

• Office of the Great Lakes 
• Michigan Department of Natural Resources (MiDNR) 

• Legislative and Legal Affairs 
• Fisheries Division 
• Forest Resources Division 
• Parks and Recreation Division 
• Wildlife Division 
• Law Enforcement Division 
• Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Office 

• Michigan Environmental Council 
• Michigan League of Conservation Voters 
• Michigan United Conservation Clubs (MUCC) 
• National Wildlife Federation 
• National Wild Turkey Federation 
• Potter Park Zoo 
• Trout Unlimited 
• U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (USFWS) 

• Michigan Ecological Services Field Office 
• Shiawassee National Wildlife Refuge 
• Upper Missippippi/Great Lakes Joint Venture 

• U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA), APHIS - Wildlife Services 

  
PAY 
Glassen Scholars will earn approximately $2,000 per month depending on organization and 
placement location. Students will be responsible for their own transportation to and from their 
internships and class. 
 
CREDITS 
ALL students MUST enroll in and pay for 3 credits of ANR 491 (Professional Internship in Ag and 
Natural Resources)--no exceptions. 
 
WHO SHOULD APPLY 
Upper-level undergraduates 
 
 

Read more details on the Glassen Scholars Program. 
  
Apply to be a Glassen Scholar 
 

https://www.canr.msu.edu/academics/undergraduate/glassen_and_demmer_scholars/glassen_scholars


The Glassen Scholars Program is a competitive process open to upper-level 
undergraduates. 
  
How to apply: 
 

1. Complete this online application to submit your cover letter, resume, and a writing 
sample by Sunday, January 21, 2024.  

• A writing sample would be an academic or professionally published 
document that showcases your writing style. This may include any reports, 
journal articles, social media blog postings, etc.; 5-7 pages of context, if the 
materials are shorter, please include multiple samples into one document.  

 

1. Attend a program overview meeting in late-January 2024. 

1. Applicants will then participate in an in-person or online interview during early-
February (specific date and time TBD). 

   
Contact Jim Schneider (schne181@msu.edu) with questions. 

 

  

 

 

Apply Now  

 

 

  

     

  

 

 

https://msu.co1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_cIod3hd82zVLCia
mailto:schne181@msu.edu
mailto:schne181@msu.edu
https://www.canr.msu.edu/academics/undergraduate/glassen_and_demmer_scholars/glassen_scholars

	FROM: Burton Bargerstock, President, MSU Chapter of Phi Kappa Phi

